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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 

TO: Todd Rufo, Director, Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
 John Updike, Director, Real Estate 
       
FROM: Derek Evans, Assistant Clerk, Board of Supervisors 
 
DATE:  October 6, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED 

 
The Board of Supervisors’ Land Use and Transportation Committee has received the following the 
legislation, introduced by Mayor Lee and Supervisor Campos on September 29, 2015: 
 

File No.  150972 
 
Urgency Ordinance approving an extension of the interim prohibition on commercial 
storefront mergers of greater than 799 gross square feet in the proposed Calle 24 
Special Use District, which generally includes all lots bounded by 22nd Street, 
Potrero Avenue, Cesar Chavez Street, Capp Street, and both sides of 24th Street 
from Capp Street to Bartlett Street, as well as certain additional adjacent lots, for 10 
months and 15 days in accordance with California Government Code, Sections 
65858, et seq.; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the 
California Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with the 
General Plan, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

If you have any additional comments or reports to be included with the file, please forward them to 
me at the Board of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San 
Francisco, CA 94102. 
 
 
cc: Ken Rich, Director of Development 
  
 
















